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Instructions for taking a class at another technical college as a Transient Student

FOR ONLINE CLASSES
1. Discuss transient request with advisor. 

2. Apply as a "Transient Student" on the Georgia Virtual Technical Connection (www.gvtc.org) website. 

3. Click on "Apply Now". You select the class you want and the school you want to take it from. Follow the instructions and apply to the “host” school (where you are taking the class from).

4. The admissions office at STC will receive an electronic copy of your transient application from GVTC and will process a Student Transient Agreement form. The Financial Aid office also must complete part of the form. There is no need to call to follow up. It will take several business days to process the form then it will be sent to the host school and you will be notified via email.
FOR ON-CAMPUS TRANSIENT CLASSES

1. Talk to your advisor for a recommendation on taking a class as a Transient Student. 

2. Email the Director of Enrollment Services and request a transient form. brhart@southeasterntech.edu  

3. Allow five business days for the form to reach the host college.

FOR ALL TRANSIENT STUDENTS

STC requires that an official transcript (not a transient agreement form) be sent back to STC at the end of the semester for all degree level students taking transient courses. 
To ensure course work and learning outcomes are at the collegiate level, STC requires that associate degree level educational course work taken as a transient student be taken at a regionally accredited institution.  All TCSG colleges are regionally accredited.   

Once the host school receives the transient form from STC, they can register you or provide you with instructions for registration. It is important for you to understand that for a transient class, you are THEIR student. All issues regarding that class must be taken up with the host school. The host school should send your grade to STC at the completion of the semester. If they do not, a HOLD will be placed on your file until STC receives official documentation regarding the class from the host school. Even if you end up not taking the class, if a transient form is sent and not returned a hold will be placed on your file.  Once the transient form is returned the hold will be removed.

Note: Learning Support classes (classes below the 100 level) cannot be taken as Transient classes.
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